Minutes of the Honors Board [draft 09/11/05]
Present: Michael Broadway, Shawn Brown, Don Dreisbach, Robbie Goodrich, Mark Jacobs, Bill Knox, Frankie McCormick, and Tom Sullivan.
The meeting was called to order at 1:30 p.m. in 201L Cohodas.

I.  Selection of recording secretary:  The responsibilities will rotate alphabetically beginning with Knox today.

II.  Approval of minutes: Jacobs moved, Dreisbach seconded, and those present approved the minutes of the 6 May meeting by voice vote.

III.  Director’s report: 

· Meeting times for the semester will be put to e-mail vote with 9:00 a.m. or 3:00 p.m. Friday likely options.

· New Board members Alec ??? and Steve Oates could not attend because of schedule conflicts.

· HSO space was lost with the expansion of the graduate dean responsibilities, but the program office stays put.  In the process, Jan ??? has become the part-time program secretary—and the search for HSO space, possibly in the UC—continues.

· The program picnic on 2 September at the Presque Isle Pavilion was well-attended—about 40 students plus a handful of faculty.

· The program banquet last April, costing only $280, was a success.

· Fall program course staffing includes Robbie and Sandy Burr (from English) for HON 101 and Steve Leuthold and Nell Kupper for HON 111.  Winter staffing will be announced.

· Fall recruitment resulted in 50 new program students representing the best qualified of those applying: averages include 3.8 RHSGPA, 28.68 ACT Composite, and 1303 SAT Combined.  Tellingly, 73% of non-program students still came to NMU, indicating high interest in the university by qualified students.

· The 2005-2006 recruitment calendar will continue its established deadlines: 12/15 for early admits, 03/01 for Campbell Scholarship consideration, 05/01 for normal admits, and summer orientation until program seats are full.

· The program budget has a strong $47,000 carry-forward from last academic year.  (Not incidentally, President Wong invites good program news which Robbie regularly provides to justify the program budget.)
· In the Academic Senate, Nell Kupper will replace Don Dreisbach who is on sabbatical this year.

· The Mary L. Campbell Scholarship fund, while maintaining principle, has experienced lower returns, so fewer new scholarships could be offered this year, given the large number of those continuing.

· Winter course evaluations are still being processed because of program secretary turnover.

· For the first time, a program student (Ben VanHandel) was one of nine semifinalists for the National Collegiate Honors Council Portz Scholarship.

· Planning for program field trips will continue in the coming year, aiming at including first-year as well as second-year students who Michael Broadway has successfully taken as part of HON 211.

IV. Old business:

· The report of upper curriculum review shows a possible 100% increase in the number of Honors Contracts in Winter 2005.  Review is planned of the contract guidelines to clarify expectations by faculty and students—the long discussion today opened a number of issues and provided only tentative answers.  
· For the Capstone, a colloquium is being considered to provide a venue for project results.

· A junior-year seminar is being considered to help students with the requirements of professional research and presentation.  Leadership from a member of the board will be requested in the near future.

· A more open description should be considered for one of the four 100-level courses to meet the world cultures requirement.

V.  New Business:  (Subsumed by previous discussion.)

VI. Good  of the Order:

 Megan Phillips was invited to present at the University of Michigan (UM) Colloquium for the Life Science Institute (LSI) to address “Designing and Building Recombinant Proteins” and at the UM Sherman Laboratory at the LSI  to address “Ligation Indepent (sic) Cloning of recombinant Proteins.”

The meeting adjourned at 2:46 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Knox

Secretary pro tem  
